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District Governor  

Will Farrellbegg  
  
 District 25-A Lions, 

Well a new Lions year is here, and I am honored 
to be your District Governor for the next year. I 
can only hope that I have a year as successful as 
CC/PDG Mitch. He has been a good guiding hand 
as I have gone through my year as VDG. I also 
want to thank all of you who have been 
encouraging to me; especially PDG Robin Smith, 
PDG Dennis Brown and PDG Randy Greer.  You 
all have given me confidence and strength to take 
on this position and to do my best for our District. 
I will be looking forward to visiting all the clubs 
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and I will be contacting Club Presidents to set up 
dates for your visits.   
This year is going to be different and interesting as we 
continue to cope with the COVID-19 situation.  
With the International Conference in Singapore being 
cancelled things were a little different. Being sworn in 
as your DG online was a different but interesting 
experience. Missing the opportunity to meet up with 
other DG’s from around the world was very 
disappointing. 
 In just a couple of weeks it will be July 17th, my 
Banner Night. The Lowell Lions club will be 
organizing this event. I know they have been working 
hard on making it an interesting and successful 
evening for all.  
The next day, following my Banner night, the first 
Council Meeting will take place. I will be 
representing District 25-A, and our new Council Chair 
Mitchell Semans will be chairing our meetings. This 
is such a wonderful and great honor for District 25-A. 
I hope that most clubs can get back to regular 
meetings, and as you do please try to continue social 
distancing and when possible wear masks. These 
actions will help keep us all safe. We should also keep 
in touch with those members who are vulnerable due 
to health reasons and are staying home.  
Here is to a new Lions Year, let us all do an act of 
Kindness every day. 
Yours in Lionism, 
DG Will Farrellbegg 
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Welcome New Members: 

Jennifer Grow, Munster Lions 
Club 

Sponsor, Robert Grow 

Welcome to the worlds largest 
service organization! Where 
there’s a need there’s a Lion!  

Lions,  

I hope you all have a wonderful 
year! I know our district is going 
to do great things! Please send 
any and all club news by the 
30th! If you have an upcoming 
fundraiser please submit a flyer 
or info to make sure it is in the 
newsletter. I am looking forward 
to working on the newsletter and 
sharing each clubs achievements! 
Also, please make sure you 
submit Club Excellence 
Applications no later than August 
31st! 

Kindness matters and as lions we 
help to spread kindness every 
time we help one another! 

Lion Whitney 
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SAVING LITTLE LIVES THROUGH PEDIATRIC TRAINING  

The Lowell Lions Club showed their nobility and commitment to
the community and Tri-Creek Ambulance Service by funding the
purchase of §Scenarios In Seconds,¨ a life saving, hands-on
pediatric training system! Since only 10% of 911 calls are for
children, many emergency care providers struggle to keep their
pediatric skills sharp, especially as funding tends to be geared
toward the 90% of adult 911 calls. This can leave our heroes on
the front lines feeling unprepared to care for the most vulnerable
members of the community… our kids.

When two-year-old Lowell, Indiana resident Harper (in photo)
almost drowned, her aunt and uncle, founders of Pedi-Ed-Trics
Emergency Medical Solutions, decided to create §Scenarios In
Seconds.¨ No child should die because of lack of emergency
training. This training system can help all first responders practice
their pediatric skills and gain the confidence they desperately
need to save kids like Harper.

As Lions, §We Serve,¨ so letªs continue that mission together by
helping the EMS professionals of our communities throughout
the country obtain this life-saving pediatric training system. If we
all do our part today, we can help save the §Little Lions¨ of
tomorrow!

Lions make the 
world a more colorful 

place!Make sure your winners are 
submitted by the 

deadline! 
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You are cordially invited to attend 
BANNER NIGHT 

honoring 
Will Farrellbegg, District 25A Governor 

 
Friday, July 17, 2020 

Gather 6:00 pm   Dinner 7:00 pm 
 

Entertainment • 50/50 Raffle • Silent Auction 
 

Signature Banquets 
1908 E. Commercial Avenue 

Lowell, Indiana 
 

$25 Per Person • Cash Bar 
 

RSVP by Tuesday, July 7th to 
Amanda Thacker at (219) 895-2607

Will Farrellbegg

 
 
 

 
 
 
                              2019-2020 CLUB EXCELLENCE AWARD APPLICATION 

Club must be chartered prior to January 1 of the fiscal year to qualify.  
 
 

  
Club Number Club Name 

 
 

  
Member Number  2019-2020 Club President’s Name 

 
 
 

                    2019-2020 Club President’s Email Address 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
      Date                   2019-2020 District Governor’s Signature*                        District                             Member Number 
                  

Due by: August 31, 2020 
Send to: clubexcellenceaward@lionsclubs.org or fax to (630) 468-6828 
Awards Mailed to: 2020-2021 District Governors 
 

  

 

 
 
      Application Date  

1. MEMBERSHIP 

�� Achieved a Net Growth of: ____________ * 
 
OR 
 

��Chartered new Lions club, Leo Club or Club Branch:  
 

                 Name of club, or branch: ________________________ 
 

AND  
 

��Supported member retention by increasing  
member satisfaction  

 

Outline strategy: ____________________________ 
_________________________________________ 
_________________________________________ 
 

    *Based on June 30 cumulative membership report 

 

2. SERVICE 

�
��Started a new service project. Consider one of our  

Global Causes! 

1. ____________________________________________ 
 

2. ____________________________________________ 
 

3. ____________________________________________ 
 
 

AND 
 
 

��Contributed to LCIF  
 

         3. ORGANIZATIONAL EXCELLENCE 

��Club is in Good Standing: Not in Status Quo  
        or Financial Suspension. District dues paid  
        and no unpaid balance with LCI greater 
        than US$50 outstanding 90 days or more. 
 

AND 
 

��Key Officers participate in one or more of the following  
         leadership training events:   
 
����District                                 ��Multiple District 
����International                  ��Webinars�
����Lions Learning Center     
 
AND 
 

��Improved club operations. Use the Club Quality Initiative to 
identify opportunities for improving your club.  
 

Improvements Include: __________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 

 
 

 

4. MARKETING AND COMMUNICATION 
�

��The club has publicized its service activities 
through local media or social media  

 
 

 

     Choose all that apply:    
 
����Facebook                                 ��Local Paper 
����Instagram               ��Radio�
����Twitter        ��Club Website 
����Billboards  ��Posted or  
       ��Presentations to Groups             Distributed Flyers 

��Other _______________ 

 

 
DA-CEA1.EN 2/2019 

*If sent from district governor’s registered email, it qualifies as signature on applications submitted electronically.  
 
  Disqualified clubs have 12 months from original due date to request a review. 
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District 25-A Cabinet Meeting 

On Saturday June 20th Lions Members from District 25-A met for their last cabinet meeting of the Lions 2019-2020 
year. The meeting was at The Safety Village in Schererville. The meeting was called to order by District Governor 
Mitchell Semans.  The Lions started the meeting off by reciting The Pledge of Allegiance, Singing the National 
Anthem led by Cabinet Secretary Stephen Helmken, and a prayer by Lion Jason Kegebein.

   District 25-A consists of clubs throughout Northwest Indiana. There were Lions from Chesterton, Crown Point, 
East Chicago, Hamlet, Lowell, Merrillville, Michiana, Hammond, St John, East Chicago, East Chicago Indiana 
Harbor, Griffith, Schererville and Schererville Central, Rennseleer, South Haven, Wanatah, Westville, Winamac, and 
many other cities in the district at the cabinet meeting. There were also 9 Past District Governors in attendance. 

      DG Mitchell Semans discussed the success of the district convention that was hosted in March. The guest 
speaker from that event International Director Mark Lyon was incredibly pleased with the convention and it 
exceeded his expectations. District 25-A is a highly active district in the state of Indiana. At the district convention 
there was a silent auction and with the money raised from the auction, ad book sales, and raffles  the district will be 
able to donate to the Indiana State Projects. The State Projects include Indiana Lions for Indiana School of the 
Blind, Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing, Inc., Leader Dog, and Cancer Control. If you would like to learn about 
these state projects you can go to www.e-district.org/sites/md25. That is the website for Indiana Lions Multiple 
District. 

      For those that have never been to The Safety Village in Schererville it is worth checking out. Lion Bill Jarvis gave 
a presentation to the Lions on what The Safety Village is. There are small buildings on the property and each 
building has a purpose to help educate the youth and senior citizens on the importance of safety. Some of the 
buildings at the location that promote safety are the Police Department, Fire Department, NIPSCO, Veterans 
Museum, and Railroad. There also is a United Steelworkers Building, Wal-Mart, Lions Club Building, and several 
more. It is set up like a little town. Schools will typically have their 2nd and 4th grade classes visit, and all schools are 
welcome. There typically are 60 students on a field trip and they split up into groups of 20 for the different 
presentations. Local Police Officers and Firemen teach safety during the field trips. The Fire Department even fills 
with smoke so they can see how quickly it happens and practice exiting in a real-life simulator. There is a Veterans 
Museum at the Safety Village too. The Veterans Museum is open Tuesday and Thursday 9 AM – 2PM and Saturday 
10 AM – 1 PM. I would recommend calling before going to make sure they are open since hours might have been 
reduced due to COVID-19. Lion Bill Jarvis operates the safety village and he gave a wonderful presentation on what 
they offer. If you are interested in visiting or setting up a field trip he can be reached at a 219-865-9600 or by email 
jarvis@safetyvillage.us. They host events throughout the year as well. They host a safe trick or treating and have an 
estimated 65 businesses present and serve over 2500 kids. Another neat part of the safety village is they have a 
community garden where they teach the importance of gardening. The crops raised are donated to the local food 
bank. The Safety Village is a great place to visit for the family but especially the youth so they can learn about 
everyday safety!

The Lions used to have a program called Lions Quest which was like the D.A.R.E Program. Several years ago, that 
program was no longer in effect. During the cabinet meeting a motion was made to donate the funds left from Lions 
Quest to the Cheryl Welter Foundation as well as to The Safety Village. Each of these organizations, which give back 
to our youth will receive a check from District 25-A to support their organization. Lions love to give back to the 
community and these donations to local organizations will do just that. 
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     Past District Governor Kevin Roe gave an update on a grant he applied for. PDG Kevin had applied for a grant 
for a new trailer. Through club donations and the grant District 25-A received a grant that will allow them to 
purchase and update equipment. These funds will be used to purchase a cargo van, trailer, and two lens makers for 
the eyeglass recycling facility. It was wonderful to hear that the grant was approved. This will help to continue the 
Lions Mission of being “Knights of the Blind”. There is an eyeglass recycling facility located at the Westville Prison 
and glasses that are donated are recycled there. These glasses are dispersed on the Mexico Eyeglass Mission Trips. 
Remember, any glasses that you no longer need can be donated to your local Lions Club. Your donation of these 
allows the Lions to help give the gift of sight. 

     As the meeting came to an end it was time to pass out end of the year gifts. Yes, Lions love to give not only to our 
communities but also give back to each other. DG Mitchell Semans passed out gifts to his Zone Chairs and to his 
Cabinet. His 2019-2020 Cabinet includes 1st VDG Dave Dickinson, DGE Will Farrellbegg, Cabinet Secretary 
Stephen Helmken, and Treasurer Tiffany Nagai. They each received a nice Lions jacket or polo. DG Mitchell also 
presented a gift to his wife, the First Lady, Wendy Semans. Wendy did a wonderful job as First Lady. The Cabinet 
then presented DG Mitchell Semans with a couple of gifts. I do want to point out that these gifts are purchased on 
our own and not from donations that are made to clubs. Donations that clubs receive are used in their local 
communities 100%. 

     The gifts that were presented to DG Mitchell include a Star Wars fire pit, a hat that says May the Lions be with 
you, a Star Wars 3-D picture, and a lifetime Lions Membership. DG Mitchell did a fantastic job at being the District 
Governor. He was regularly active in the district, he attended club meetings throughout the district, and attended 
many club fundraisers. He promoted the importance of working together with the community. He also promoted 
the importance of building relationships within your club, community, Lions, and in everything you do. Despite 
many events being cancelled from COVID-19 he helped to keep the Lions Active. He was always engaging by 
sending out emails and promoting what other clubs were doing in the District Newsletter. DG Mitchell Semans 
served District 25-A proudly.                                 

      After gifts were passed out District Governor Elect Will Farrellbegg gave a short speech about his upcoming 
year. Normally DGE’s are sworn in at the International Convention; however, this year it was cancelled. DGE Will 
was sworn in on Monday June 29th during a Zoom Meeting. He will be the District Governor for the 2020-2021 
Lions Year. His Cabinet will be the same as the previous year. He announced his upcoming Banner Night which will 
be July 17th in Lowell. We would like to wish District Governor Elect Will Farrellbegg a wonderful Lions year. His 
focus is kindness and having fun! We know he will do a great job of leading us into another great year of service. 

The Lions did break for lunch and it was delicious! After lunch Past District Governor Connie Roe, her daughter 
Lion Karlene Roe, and Lion Kathy Grott gave a presentation on MyLion. MyLion is the app lions use to record their 
service activities. It was an informative and engaging presentation. There were even prizes awarded to those that 
answered questions correctly. After the presentation it was time for officer training. Next years Club Presidents, 
Secretaries, and Treasurers met for club training. Thank you to the District Cabinet officers for providing this 
training. There is a wonderful group of upcoming presidents, secretaries, and treasurers. Clubs in the district are 
looking forward to giving back to their communities in many ways.

    The last cabinet meeting of the year was a success. It was so wonderful to be able to meet again. Lions love to 
serve! May the Lions Be with you and may you remember “You can’t win by fighting what you hate, we win by saving 
what we love” -Rose Tico. Thank you for a wonderful year of service! - Lion Whitney
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This is the Lions Building at the Safety Village in 
Schererville. If you’re interested in sponsoring or setting 

up a field trip contact Lion Bill Jarvis. The cost is $5 a 
child and chaperones are free! 


	District Governor
	Will Farrellbegg

